
Volume 29  �  Number 1  � Winter 2016   � www.pglibraryfriends.org.

Friends of the Pacific Grove Public Library
The NEWSLETTER is published quarterly by the FRIENDS OF THE PACIFIC GROVE LIBRARY,
a  nonprofit organization that retains sole responsibility for editorial content and policy.

In This Issue:

President’s Message p. 1
Board of Directors p. 1
Edge of the Sea p. 1
Membership Application p. 2
Edge of the Sea  DVD p. 2
Business Member p. 2
Meet the Author p. 2
New Corporate Member p. 3
Library Foundation News p. 3
Dine Out With Friends p. 3
iPads For Seniors p. 3
New Members p. 4
Donations p. 4
Monterey County GIves p. 5
Big Sur Half Marathon p. 5
Mark Your Calendar p. 6
Business Members p. 6
Corporate Members p. 6

Board of Directors
Susan Steele President
TBD Vice-President
Judy Wills Treasurer
Camille Liscinsky Secretary
TBD Membership
Gail Abeloe Facilities
Diane Grindol Newsletter
Peggy Hansen Volunteers
Lily Yuen Social Media
Dianne Busse Member
Faye Mueller Member
Shirley Peake Member
Kathryn Perkins Member

Proofreader
Cindie Farley

Meet the Author
Barbara Moore
Dorothy Vriend

Thanks to Cindie Farley who
edits much of the material in it.
Any faults or omissions, or slip
ups in punctuation, are mine!
- Editor Diane Grindol

President’s Letter
The Friends and the Library have big goals for 2016.

 �With the renovation of the meeting room/gallery space completed as an example of what can be
done when we set our minds to it, we want to make major progress on bringing the Carnegie
portion of the Library back to its former glory and on improving the Library’s interior generally.

� A survey of PG residents by the Library Advisory Board in 2014 indicated a strong demand for
more services from the Library in technology training and homework support, as well as for more
programs for all community sectors. Budgetary realities make unlikely in the foreseeable future an
increase in staff size that could accommodate these needs. The Library and its appointed city
board have concluded that the resolution to the demand/resource mismatch is the development of
a cadre of trained volunteers, not to replace library staff but to expand their scope. So, beginning
with our participation in Monterey County Gives! at the end of 2015 (see story on page 5), the
Friends are in the process of raising the money to fund a position charged with the responsibility
of constructing the framework to make this possible.

�We want to build on the success of the Edge of the Sea by sponsoring similar multi-faceted
events on an annual basis. Each will feature an art exhibition in the Library’s gallery. (See story
below.)

 �Over thirty Friends volunteered for the Big Sur Half Marathon in November. (See story on page
5.) We want to expand the participation of the Friends in other local activities, such as the AT&T
Golf Tournament or the Concours d’Elegance. If you have contacts that could help make this
possible, please let me know. (ssteele@redshift.com)

 �In 2014 the number of Friends memberships passed 400, for the first time as far as we can tell. At
the end of 2015, we hit 485. We want to top 500 in 2016!

Happy New Year!
Susan Steele

The Edge of the Sea Goes into the Sunset
With the beginning of the new year, the Edge of the Sea ended its run. For three months, the public
was treated to a juried exhibition of art works in the PG Library gallery, weekly lectures, and
occasional nature walks, all celebrating the beauty of California’s Central Coast and the work of
Rachel Carson.

Sponsored by the Friends, in partnership with the PG Library, the PG Museum of Natural History,
and Asilomar Conference Grounds, the event was an unalloyed success. With the help of Christine
Crozier, Cathy Gable, and Librarian Diana Godwin, we hope to be able to offer like events on a
regular basis.

With the guidance
of local artists
Margie Anderson
and Julie Heilman,
children created
beautiful sea
murals to grace the
Children’s Room of
the Library.
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Business Member
Spotlight:

Grove Market

Become a Member Today! Invite Your Friends to Join, too!
_____   Yes, I want to join the Friends of the Pacific Grove Public Library!
_____   Yes, Please RENEW my membership today!

Name(s)_____________________________________________________________________________

Mailing Address _________________________________   Phone(s)   __________________________________________

City _______________________________  ST ___   Zip  ____________  Email  ___________________________________

_____ Individual ($25) _____    Business  ($50) _____ Benefactor ($100)
_____ Family  ($40) _____ Corporate ($500) _____ Life Member ($2000 or more)

_____   I want to donate the following GIFT:  $ _____________________________________________________________

In Memory of/In Honor of
 _______________________________________________________________________________
Please notify (Name)
________________________________________________________________________________
Mailing Address
________________________________________________________________________________
City ___________________________________    ST _________________   Zip  ________________

Gift Given By:
________________________________________________________________________________
Dues and contributions are tax-deductible.  Please make your checks payable to the Friends of the Pacific Grove Library and mail
to P.O. Box EH, Pacific Grove, CA 93950.               For credit card donations, log on to  www.pglibraryfriends.org

DVD of Edge of the Sea Talk

Hebard Olsen donated a DVD of the William
Souder talk to the library: Rachel Carson and the
Origins of Environmental.

Family owned and operated by the Higueras since 1969, Grove
Market is consistently rated by locals as the best butcher shop
and best neighborhood market in the area. The selection of local
wines is impressive and the array of prepared food to go means
you don’t have to cook unless you want to.

Especially noteworthy is Charlie Higuera’s commitment to the
community. Last fall when the electricity was out on the Penin-
sula for almost a day, many stores closed. The Grove Market was
open for business, however, because Charlie wanted to make
sure his customers had the food they needed.

Meet the Author Upcoming Events
The author event scheduled for January 21 unfortunately had to
be canceled. We hope to reschedule the author at a later date.
Our next scheduled author event will be on Thursday, March 17, at
the usual time of 7:30 in the Library. The speaker is Dr. Jennifer A.
Jordan, who will be talking about her book Edible Memory: The
Lure of Heirloom Tomatoes and Other Forgotten Foods. With so
much attention to eating healthier and locally grown food, her
book is especially timely.  She makes it an adventure to discover
varieties of fruits and vegetables many of us don’t kno
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Big Sur Half Marathon

It wasn’t a dark and stormy night. The late-night sky was lumi-
nous—although the air was a little chilly—when the thirty or so
volunteers for the Friends of the Pacific Grove Library arrived at
their Big Sur Half Marathon posts. As the sky slowly lightened,
they dragged the barricades across the roads accessing Ocean
View. And they stood vigil during a magnificent sunrise, waiting
for the runners to appear along the now entirely traffic-free
marathon route.

Far outpacing their fellow contestants, the first runners raced by
in a blur. But soon the street was filled with jubilant joggers, some
in costume, and almost all obviously enjoying themselves.  The
volunteers’ job was now to call out words of encouragement and
praise.

This was the first that the Friends had volunteered for the Half
Marathon.  We had a surprisingly good time—so good that we’re
going to do it again in 2016! The second time around, we’re
shooting for sixty volunteers. So if you’ve thought about
volunteering to help the Friends, keep next November in mind.

Monterey County Gives!

As reported in the last newsletter, The Friends was selected again
in 2015 to participate in Monterey County Gives! Our big idea was
to create funding for a volunteer coordinator, a person who can
expand the Library’s scope to meet what the citizens of Pacific
Grove have indicated they want—technology training, homework
support, and more programs for all sectors. We estimate that
$30,000 is what is needed to get the program off the ground. Our
goal for Monterey County Gives! was to raise a third of that,
$10,000.

We came very close. At the close of the campaign at midnight,
December 31, contributions totaled $8,117. With the projected 15
percent match from Monterey County Gives!, we will have in hand
$9,470.

Particularly satisfying was the number of donors. We began with
challenge grants from the Friends Board of Directors and the Lori
and Lou Flagg Memorial Youth Fund. Sixty-eight individual
donations added to this base, putting the Friends in the top
quarter of this year’s participants for number of donors.

Thank you!

Dorothy Abeloe
Sue Addleman
Judith Archibald
Julie Armstrong
Elisabeth Baldridge
Gary W. Bales
Beverly Bean
Carol Bishop
Jenifer Bovey
Billie Brown
Kim Bui-Burton
D. Jill Burbidge
Pamela Cain
Jennifer Coile
Erik and Kristin Cushman
Heidi Feldman
Robert Felice
Donna Foote
Leslie Foote
David Ford
Renee Franken
Thomas Frutchey

Stephanie Herrick
Douglas Holtzman
Stefanie Kaku
Kimiye Kendal
Doe King
David Laws
Brooks Leffler
Tim Levin
Laura Lockett
Marsha Lubow
Elisa Maddalena
Heather Marquard
Jonina Meyers
Jeanne Mill
Sharon Miller
Jazz and Akim Mimoun, in
   memory of Joyce Messamer
Barbara Moore
Meg Morris in memory of
    Peggy Morris
Deana Myers
Noreen Nance

Donations to Monterey County Gives

Ellen Pastore
Vicki and John Pearse
Elizabeth Proctor
Bette Ranagan, in memory of
   Jessie Fisher Hammond
Glenn Reis
Daryl Salm
Mary Skipwith
Ann Smallwood
Betty Sproule
Betty Jean Stallings
Richard Stanley

Gary & Karen Stotz
   Music Lessons
   & Repairs
Russell Sunshine
David Taggart
Patrice Vecchione
Pamela Vescera
Mary Ann Whitten
Maggie Wilson Boast
Peter Winn
Grant Wright
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Mark Your Calendars:
Dine Out with Friends!

January 27
La Mia Cucina Ristorante

February 24
Michael’s Grill

and TaqueriaSupport the local businesses who support your library:

Business Members: Artisana Gallery, Back Porch Fabrics, Karen Calley/Sylvia Brugman - Coldwell  Banker, Coastal Giclee Supplies,
Dority Roofing and Solar, Farmer’s Insurance - Osio Insurance Agency, Favazza Plastering, Fifi’s Café Bistro, Fishwife Restaurant, Ford
Painting, Foxglove Gardens and Design, Gary M. Stotz Music Lessons and Repairs, Glenn Gobel Custom Frames, Grand Avenue Deli,
Dr. J. Gary Grant, Diane Grindol Pet Sitting & Services, Grove Market, Hauk Fine Arts, Hayward Lumber, Health and Water Store, Julia’s
Vegetarian, La Piccola Casa, Linda’s Hair Styles, Los Amigos Restaurante, Mando’s, Marita’s, Matteson’s Auto Repair, Max’s Grill,
Michael Millette Construction, Mike’s Appliances, Monarch Knitting, Mountain Mike’s, Mum’s Place, Nancy’s Attic, Pacific Grove
Cleaners, Pacific Grove Hardware, Pacific Grove Optometric Center, Pacific Grove Travel, Pacific Thai Cuisine, Inc, Park Place Publica-
tions, Pavel’s Backerei, Peppers’ Mexicali Café,  Petra Restaurant, Precise Packaging, Inc, Rose Nails, Seven Gables Inn, Shoemaker
Hardwood Floors, St. Vincent de Paul Thrift, Taste Bistro, Tessuti Zoo, The Bagel Bakery, The Grove Laundry, The Hair Specialist, The
Red House Café, The UPS Store #3441, Victorian Corner Restaurant, Vito’s Italian Restaurant

Corporate Members:  Jan Pratt/J.R. Rouse, Sotheby International; Jones Group Real Estate

January 21 – Friends of the PG Library annual meeting, 6:30pm, PG Library.

January 27 – Dine Out with Friends, La Mia Cucina Ristorante, 208 17th Street.

February 24 – Dine Out with Friends, Michael’s Grill and Taqueria, 1126 Forest Ave.

March 17 – Meet the Author, Jennifer Jordan, 7:30pm, PG Library.
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The Friend’s Newest Corporate Member

Jones Group Real Estate has become the Friends’ second Corpo-
rate Member. Peggy Jones, the owner of Jones Group, has been a
staunch supporter of the Friends and the Library for years. A
corporate membership underwrites one of our ongoing activities
such as Meet the Author, Tech Thursdays, or the Summer
Reading Program. Thank you, Peggy!

An annual corporate membership begins at $500. If your business
is interested in upping your game in support of the Library by
becoming a Corporate Member of the Friends, contact Susan
Steele. (ssteele@redshift.com)

Dine Out with Friends!
 Dine Out with Friends 2016 kicks off with
a bang on Wednesday, January 27, with
dinner at La Mia Cucina, 208 17th Street.
Featuring Sicilian recipes from the family
of the owners, this restaurant serves
dishes prepared from scratch using locally
sourced ingredients. Making a reservation is probably a good
idea. Call 373-2416 or book online
(www.lamiacucinaristorante.com). La Mia Cucina is open for
dinner only, beginning at 5pm.

On February 24, plan to eat Mexican at Michael’s Grill and
Taqueria (1126 Forest Avenue). Yelp reviews praise the blackened
chicken sandwich. Michael’s is open for lunch and dinner,
beginning at 11am.

News from the Library Foundation

Foundation President Barbara Moore and Vice-President Judy
Archibald ended their second terms on the Board of Directors on
January 1, 2016. Both of them have been on the Board since the
inception of the Foundation. As President of the Friends of the
Library, it was Judy’s vision to have the Friends create the
Foundation to complement the work of the Friends, with the
Foundation focusing on raising funds and investing them for the
long-term support of the Library. Barbara and Judy have each
served on the Board for nearly five years, and each of them
decided not to serve a third term. Cynthia Garfield will succeed
Barbara as President, and Mary Ann Whitten will succeed Judy as
Vice-President. Dennis Mar will continue as Chief Financial
Officer, and Noreen Nance will continue as Secretary. Susan Steele
is expected to continue in the seat occupied by the President of
the Friends.

The Foundation received a generous $10,000 gift from an anony-
mous donor, to be used for the new gallery space in the Library.
Donations from the Friends and support from the City reclaimed
space that has now been beautifully renovated to be used for art
exhibits and as a meeting room. The Foundation is working with
the Library Director to determine how to best use the donation to
enhance the gallery.

Barbara MooreJudy Archibald

iPads for Seniors
With the funding from the Friends of the Pacific Grove Public
Library’s participation in 2014 Monterey County Gives!, the
Library has developed an outreach program for seniors lacking
ready access to the library. Diana Godwin purchased ten iPad
Minis, and with the generous help of the management team at the
Apple Store got them ready for loan. The original idea was simply
to download e-books for shut-ins, but this has morphed into
offering classes at Forest Hill Manor in addition. We are helping
the residents use their own iPads and laptops to access the
library website for materials such as e-books, magazines, and
films. Canterbury Woods also is interested in classes in 2016.

Cole Parris, a high school senior, is central to the program. Cole
had originally volunteered to help with the Library’s Teen Tech
Thursday. Due to his enthusiasm, PGPL has expanded the Teen
Tech Thursday from one Thursday a month to nearly EVERY
Thursday! We don’t know how he finds the time to do that and to
help the Forest Hill Manor residents as well. All we know is that
the response has been terrific.
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New Corporate Members
Jones Group Real Estate

New Business Members
Max’s Grill

Donations for the Fourth-Quarter
Marjorie Abel
Thomas and Barbara Arnoldussen
Dale & Jean Baker
Jill Bernier, in honor of Nancy Hauk
Elizabeth Gill Brown
Diane Brown
John Carswell
Ed & Jeanne Cavallini
Patricia A. Clarke
Edward Eckert
Mrs. Eleanor Estes
Beverly & Edward Jarvis
Margaret & Jim Jimenez
Rosamaria Kosaka
Douglas Lovell & Allison Gates
Barbara Moore
Mr. and Mrs. L. E.  Northrop
Sharon Perry
Kathryn & Howard Perkins
Mr and Mrs. Rick  Pettit, in memory of Genie Santini
Ann Prego & Andy Gonzalez, in honor of Margaux Baker
Joseph Rock, in memory of Genie Santini
Hans Royer
Gail Skidmore
Lynn E. Yaghoubian

Volunteer for The Friends!

If you are interested in volunteering for
Friends of the Pacific Grove Library,
contact Peggy Hansen at phansen@redshift.com.

New Members in the  Fourth-Quarter
Margaret Bohn
Peter Boynton
Walter Broda
Mary Ellen Burgomaster
Vicki and John Canning
Frank Casas
Lisa Ciani
Chris Essert
Leslee Field
M. Elizabeth & Robert Fisher
Nancy Garcia-Ganan
Cynthia & Mark Garfield
Ann Gubser
Cynthia Guthrie
Machi Kayawaki-White
Kevin & Kelly Kerr
Margaret McLaughlin
Georgina Mendes
Judith Mostyn
Bob Mueller & Marie Costa
Sherry Pastor
Susan Stempson
Sallie Strong
Bob Tancel
Talma Taormina
Steve & Martha Wheeler

“Like” The Friends on Facebook!


